Tarzana Neighborhood Council
Joint Budget and Finance Committee and Special Board Meeting
August 17, 2016 Minutes


Members Attending---Chairman Harvey Goldberg , Ken Schwartz, Eran Heissler, Jon Reich and 
Bob Shmareff (arrived 7:05). Absent ---  Max Flehinger
Others attending   ------ Joel Valle of Nueva Vision School


1) The chairman called the meeting  at 7:00 PM.

2)  The minutes of  July 20, 2016 were discussed and were accepted unanimously on motion by Eran and seconded by 
Ken.

3) There were no public comments.

4) The Committee reviewed and approved the July 2016 expenditures for submission to DONE  unanimously  upon motion by Ken seconded by Eran.

5) The Chairman presented the financial  statements as of  as of July 31, 2016. After discussion and upon motion by Eran seconded by Ken the Committee approved the statements unanimously.

6) and (7)  The Committee  reviewed  the Community Projects/NPG funding as of June 30, 2016. As of that date  our NC has spent over $300,000 for the community in various projects since its inception in 2003. Also reviewed was the Status of Advance Payments. As of June 30, 2016 there was $24,190.65 in advances for trees and benches in addition to another $10,327.20, just made, for banners.. The banners are expected to be installed by December 31, 2016.

8) The Committee discussed the request from VANC to support their November 10, 2016 Planning Forum and their March 9th 2017 14th Anniversary Mixer. The request totaled  $400 for both events.  After discussion and upon  motion by Eran seconded by Bob the Committee voted unanimously to approve the request which is to be classified as Outreach, Events and to come from Unallocated.

9) Joel Valle appeared representing the Nueva Vision  Community School requesting a NPG for $4,040 to support their music program for Oct. 2016-March 2017. In our previous meetings with him the Committee had discussed possible support of $640.. Upon motion by Eran seconded by Bob the Committee  voted unanimously to recommend a NPG for $640.

10) There were no further comments by the Committee members.

11)  The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for Wed. Sept. 21, 2016. 
12) The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 on a motion by Eran.

Ken Schwartz,
Acting Secretary

